
  

Students drop off their forms which recognize others for 
being kind, thoughtful and helpful. 

Paul Rowe Jr./Sr. High School Newsletter  

February 2016 

Raider’s Report 

February: 

 11  Red, White & Pink Day 

 12-15  No School  

      (Family Day Weekend) 

 16-18  Grad Photos 

 16-23  Andrew Glazebrook  

       Lathe Workshops 

 17  School Council 

 24  Pink Shirt Day 

 29  PRSD E-book Contest  

      Ends 
 

March: 

  2  Mailout 

 3-7  No School  

      (Teacher’s Convention) 

 11  Eva Olsen Presentation 

 17  Parent/Teacher  

       Interviews 

Upcoming Events: 

 New Teacher Hired 

 Lathe Artist Returning in 

February 

 New Equipment 

 New Student Information 

System Replaces Homelogic 

 Study Resources Reminder 

Also in this Issue: 

In the month of February,  
everyone in the school  
community is  encouraged to be 
mindful of the beneficial side  
effects of kindness.  We ask that 
everyone make a conscious  
effort to be kind to others.   

As part of the “Kindness  
Campaign” Paul Rowe has  
declared the entire month of 
February as  Random Acts of 
Kindness month.  Members of 
the school community are  
reminded to complete kindness 
cards recognizing the acts of 
others.  These cards can be 
dropped off at the school office.  
Anyone, including students,  
parents, staff or community 
members may recognize  

 

In Your Family’s Mailout: 
 

*Semester 1 Report Cards 
*Important Homelogic Memo 
*Hot Lunch Order Form 
 

Messages to parents: 

*The Homelogic student information 
system has been replaced.  This will 
affect the ability to access marks 
online.  See page 5 for more info. 

*Please remit any outstanding 
school fees as soon as possible. 
 

Prefer to receive your          

newsletter by E-mail?  Visit 
www.paulrowehigh.ca to subscribe!   

Parents and Guardians: 

someone or be recognized. 

In addition, on February 24th, 
all Peace River School  
Division schools will celebrate 
“Pink Shirt Day”. all students, 
staff and community members 
will be encouraged to wear 
pink to show their support 
about the important of  
kindness in our community. 

“Since depression, anxiety and 
stress involve a high degree of 
focus on the self, focusing on the 
needs of others literally helps 
shift our thinking.  Having a  
positive effect on someone else 
can increase our self-esteem and 
give our life a greater sense of 
purpose.” 

       Dr. Sonja Lyubomirsky,  

      Professor, University of California 

 February is Random Acts of Kindness Month 

Paul Rowe Encourages Kindness 

 

www.paulrowehigh.ca 

http://www.paulrowehigh.ca
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Superintendent’s Message:  Celebrating Pink Shirt Day  
2016 and Safe and Caring Learning Environments  

At Peace River School Division (PRSD) we pride ourselves in our ability to create and  
foster safe and caring learning environments. There are many people who play a role in 
this process and I would like to take this opportunity to celebrate their efforts and thank 
all the students, staff, parents, local partners, and community members who contribute 
to creating a culture of kindness and respect in our schools. 

As Pink Shirt Day approaches on February 24, 2016 we reflect on the role that these  
consistent efforts to promote healthy and positive relationships and prevent bullying 
have in our schools and our lives. 

A History of Pink Shirt Day: 
The movement began in 2007 when Travis Price, a Grade 12 student in Nova Scotia, and his friends observed a younger 
male student being bullied for wearing a pink shirt. To show their support and take a stand against the bullies Travis 
and his friends all wore pink shirts to school the next day. 

The spirit of their gesture resonated, and then began to spread. Now thousands of Canadians participate every year by 
wearing a pink shirt as a statement that they too, take a stand against bullying of any kind. 

Accountability Pillar Results: 
We are very pleased to share that PRSD received the classification of ‘Excellent’ in the Safe and Caring Schools category 
with improvement levels rated as ‘Very High’ on the 2015 Alberta Education Accountability Pillar Report. Our score of 
89.5% is above provincial average in this category. This score is based on feedback from students, staff, and parents 
through the annual Alberta Education Survey. 

This score is encouraging as we continue striving to provide on-going programs, initiatives, and presentations that are 
focused on building and nurturing positive relationships and personal well-being. Examples of some of these programs 
include the work of our school based Youth Education Support Workers, Success Coaches, student leadership groups, 
mentorship programs and the many exciting events that will be coming up as part of our division-wide Pink Shirt Day 
events – A listing of which will be released shortly. 

Providing safe and caring learning environments for students is very important to us. We understand that in order for 
students to learn, flourish and reach their full potential, they need to feel safe, happy and cared for in a positive  
learning environment.  

Thank you so much for your involvement and support and we invite you to join us on February 24 for Pink Shirt Day 
2016 when PRSD students and staff will wear pink and stand united to support healthy relationships, wellness, and  
diversity.  

Paul Bennett 
Superintendent of Schools 
Peace River School Division No. 10 

Surveys must be 

postmarked by 
February 28th! 

https://docushare.prsd.ab.ca/docushare/dsweb/Get/Document-100133/OCTOBER%202015%20DRAFTAPORI_201510_A.1070_Combined%203%20Year%20Education%20Plan%20and%20AERR.pdf
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Kindness Concepts 

Performing acts of kindness is beautifully simple. Understanding kindness, though, is slightly trickier 
because it actually involves understanding and mastering many different traits, which we call our 
kindness concepts. They are: 

Assertiveness 

Kindness isn’t weak, it’s  

actually a sign of  

strength-when you’re  

assertive! Assertiveness is 

standing up for yourself and 

your beliefs while  

considering other’s  

perspective 

Caring 

Caring is like your kindness 

radar system- by feeling and 

showing concern for others, 

you’ll be able to identify who 

needs kindness most 

Fairness 

Fairness is believing that 

everyone gets what they 

need, not necessarily the 

same. Value fairness in a way 

that is not favouring to others 

but gives equal opportunity 

Gratitude 

Sometimes the kind thing to 

do is to just be thankful for 

what someone has done for 

you, or what you’ve done. 

That’s gratitude 

Integrity 

True kindness isn’t done for 

glory-it’s done because it’s the 

right thing to do. Do what’s 

right, even when no one is 

looking 

Helpfulness 

You can absolutely be kind in 

attitude, but helpfulness is 

specifically about actively 

assisting someone who is in 

need 

Perseverance 

Sure, many acts of kindness 

are easy, but the ones that 

make you work hard will 

leave you feeling great. 

That’s what perseverance is 

about; continuing to try, even 

when something is hard 

Respect 

Kindness begins when you’re 

simply thinking about other 

people’s needs. This is where 

respect comes in, by thinking 

about how you’d like to be 

treated yourself 

Responsibility 

Sometimes being kind is  

doing what you know needs 

to be done, instead of waiting 

until someone else tells you 

to do it 

Self-Care 

The best way to help others 

is to be the best version of 

you. That’s where self-care 

comes in-it’s learning how to 

take care of yourself, by  

doing things like using nice 

words when you think or talk 

about yourself 

Self-Discipline 

Being kind can be not doing 

something, too. Self-control is 

about controlling what you do 

or say, so you don’t hurt  

yourself or others 

Compassion 

The core of kindness,  

compassion, is caring about 

someone else’s feelings and 

offering to help out when it’s 

needed 

Adopted from www.randomactsofkindness.org/for-educators/kindness_in_the_classroom 

http://www.randomactsofkindness.org/for-educators/kindness_in_the_classroom
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New Teacher Hired  
for Second Semester 

Water Bottle Stations 

Paul Rowe has two combination/water bottle  
filling stations, thanks to everyone who has  
supported SCOER fundraisers.  One fountain 
was installed in the junior high wing and another 
in the senior high foyer.  Since the were installed 
on January 8th, over 600 bottles have been 
filled! SCOER thanks all supporters for allowing 
our students to fill their water bottles with cold, 
filtered water and in turn helping the environment 
by reducing plastic waste.  

New Classroom Furniture 
for Four Rooms 

High school shop students have been busy  
assembling new desks, chairs and tables.  This 
addition means that four classrooms will have all 
new furniture.  This is in addition to the junior 
high classroom that was completed last year.  
The goal is to have all of the old classroom  
furniture replaced in coming years.  Thank you to 
the Paul Rowe School Council Foundation for 
contributing funds towards this purchase.  The 
majority of funds came from the school budget.   

Thanks to a special Artist in Residency grant 
from the Alberta Foundation for the Arts, Andrew 
Glazebrook, a professional wood lathe artist, is 
returning to Paul Rowe.  A large number of our 
students will have the opportunity to learn how to 
“turn” wood.  Those who have already worked 
with Andrew on his previous visit will learn more 
advanced techniques.  We can’t wait to see the 
amazing projects they create!  Thank you to Mrs. 
Jackie Ristesund for organizing!   

Lathe Artist to Returning 
to Paul Rowe in February 

Paul Rowe has a new teacher!  Due to an  
unexpected influx of new students, the school 
was able to hire Ms. Britt Andersen in a half-time 
position for the second semester.  She will be 
teaching Social Studies 10, Junior High Art and 
team-teaching Social Studies 30.  Ms. Anderson 
was already familiar with our school as a she is a 
Paul Rowe alumni, worked here as a student and 
substitute teacher.  She is also our Senior Girls 
Basketball coach. Welcome Ms. Andersen!   
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Distance Learning Offers 
High Interest Courses 

One of the challenges facing small schools is 
providing a variety of programming options.  This 
is due to limited resources and staffing.  
Through Distance Learning, Paul Rowe is able 
to provide a wide variety of high-interest courses 
that may not otherwise be available to our  
students.  Some of these options include  
subjects such as: 
 

 Academic Programming 
 Agriculture 
 Communication Technology (including  
      Photography and Visual Composition) 
 Design Studies  
 Entrepreneurship 
 Accounting and  
      Financial Management 
 Foods 
 Forestry 
 Information Processing 
 Legal Studies 
 Management and Marketing 
 Recreation Leadership 
 Art 
 Music 
 Forensic Science 
 Second Languages (French, Spanish, 

German, Ukrainian) 
 Religious Studies 
 Psychology and Sociology 
 Career and Life Management (CALM) 
 Tourism 
 Fashion Studies 
 Workplace Safety 

 

For more information about distance learning, 
visit www.adlc.ca or contact Mrs. Karla Cove. 

Attention High School Students: Personal E-mails are needed for  
Alberta Education’s myPass website effective February 2016 

 

myPass is an Alberta Education secure self-service website for high school  
students.  The site allows students to view and print diploma exam results  
statements, order transcripts, etc.  The Alberta Distance Learning Centre (ADLC) also submits 
marks to myPass. 

Beginning in February 2016, students will be required to provide a unique, non-school issued E-mail 
address.  The reason that students should not use a school E-mail address is that the site is meant 
to be used beyond high school.  Therefore, students who are registering for courses through ADLC 
will need to provide Mrs. Cove with the personal E-mail connected to their myPass account.   

Want to know more about what your child is 
learning at school?  Have questions about the 
choices for courses and programs?  
 

Visit Alberta Education: “My Child’s Learning” at   
http://www.learnalberta.ca/content/
mychildslearning/  

As of February 1st, Peace River School Division 
schools began using a new Student Information 
System.  The change will have a short-term  
impact on students and parents who previously 
used Homelogic to access student marks and  
attendance.   Student and parent access to the 
new system, Maplewood, will be functional soon.  
Instructions for how to access marks and  
attendance will be shared with stakeholders as 
soon as it becomes available.      

CO
M

IN
G
 

SO
O
N
! 

HOMELOGIC REPLACED 
WITH NEW SYSTEM 

WANT TO KNOW WHAT 
YOUR CHILD IS LEARNING? 

http://www.learnalberta.ca/content/mychildslearning/
http://www.learnalberta.ca/content/mychildslearning/


6 

Numerous Study Tools 
Available to Students 

In addition to extra help opportunities such as 
Study Café and SOLE block (flexible learning 
environments), Paul Rowe students have a  
numerous online and print study tools available. 

Examples of free, online resources are: 

 Exambank 

 Quest A+ 

 Curriculum specific resources 

At $14.00 per course, students may also wish to 
register for Solaro.  Order forms may be picked 
up from the library or office.  Students cannot  
receive the special pricing if they register online.  

For students who prefer print resources, Study 
Keys, SNAP Workbooks, Class Notes &  
Problems may be purchased through the school 
office at half the price of purchasing elsewhere. 

Links to all resources can be found 
at Paul Rowe’s Virtual Learning 
Commons at: 
https://sites.google.com/a/
prsd.ab.ca/paulrowehighvlc/home. 

 

After School Study Café  
 

Thursday afternoons at 3:45 p.m.  
 

Study Café is a relaxed 
atmosphere complete 

with snacks! During this 
time, teachers from all 

disciplines are available 
to assist students with 
their academic studies.   

Alumni Update: 
Josh Hunter 

Congratulations to Paul 
Rowe alumni Josh 
Hunter on his new  
position as Manager of 
Finance for the County 
of Northern Lights! 

“Following my  
graduation from Paul 
Rowe High School in 
June 2008, I enrolled in 
the Bachelor of  
Commerce transfer  
program which allowed me to complete the first 
two years of my studies at Grand Prairie  
Regional College. I then transferred to the  
University of Alberta (UofA) to finish my degree. I 
completed my studies at the UofA and graduated 
in November of 2012 with a Bachelor of Com-
merce, Accounting major, Business Law minor. 

After four years of post-secondary education I 
was still not finished! I enrolled in the Strategic 
Leadership Program (SLP) which is the required 
program to obtain the Certified Management  
Accountant (CMA) designation. The program 
was another two years of studies while working 
full time.  At this time I was working as a Staff 
Accountant with a public practice firm in  
Edmonton. The firm provided me with the work 
experience and competencies required to fulfill 
the obligations of the SLP. In June of 2015, my 
team and I successfully completed the SLP  
program by passing our final Board report and 
presentation. At my convocation in November of 
2015 I had finally achieved the accounting  
designation which I had been pursuing.  

It was not long after this that a tremendous  
opportunity arose with the County of Northern 
Lights. A vacancy in the finance department  
became available, providing me with the  
opportunity to return home with my family and 
continue the development of my professional  
career.  I am now working as the Manager of  
Finance with the County which sees me in 
charge of a variety of financial aspects of the  
organization including annual budgeting,  
financial reporting, and supervision of a  
wonderful team.” 

https://sites.google.com/a/prsd.ab.ca/paulrowehighvlc/home
https://sites.google.com/a/prsd.ab.ca/paulrowehighvlc/home
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Asset Tip #5: Family Boundaries 

 

School Council Meeting 
 

Wednesday, February 17 at 7:00 p.m.  
 

School Council is a great  

opportunity to stay informed and 

to have input on school-based  

decision making.  All parents and 

guardians are welcome! 

Youth are more likely to grow up healthy 

when families have clear rules and  

consequences, and monitor young people’s 

where-abouts.  Tips that make setting 

boundaries easier: 

 Make boundaries positive, simple, and 

within reason. 

 Adjust boundaries as your child becomes older. 

 Help children understand that some rules change as 

brothers and sisters reach different ages. 

 Let your child earn more freedoms as he or she shows 

more responsibility. 

A safe and caring learning environment supports positive behaviour choices and personal wellness.  By  
learning and practicing appropriate academic, social and behavioural skills students are able to begin  
assuming a positive role within their schools and their communities.  Student success is enabled through 
teaching these appropriate behaviours and social skills and then expecting students to practice them in all 
aspects of their lives. We want to ensure that nothing stands in the way of student success and to do this we 
need to work together.   

Children don’t always know how to act in ways that best demonstrate and reinforce positive behaviour.  
PRSD has implemented several programs in schools such as Lion’s Quest, Dare to Care, BullyBeware and 
Random Acts of Kindness that are intended to teach and encourage positive behaviours.  Outside of the 
school environment family, community, and a variety of other social factors all impact behaviour choices.  
When home, school, and community successfully work together to provide programming and support the 
greatest possible outcomes are achieved.  

Teach, model and expect.  Consistently demonstrate what your expectations are, and remember that it is  
essential to listen and to communicate and acknowledge worthy behaviour.  Resources are available that can 
provide valuable information on mental health, eating habits, physical activity, injury prevention and bullying.  
It is also important to recognize that the process may take time and that different students need different  
supports. 

http://www.lionsquest.ca/  http://www.bullybeware.com/ 

http://daretocare.ca/   http://www.albertahealthservices.ca/info/Page2909.aspx 

Learning positive behaviours that promote wellness and healthy relationships provides students with life-long 
skills.  Our goal is to have students who will choose to do what is right because it is the right thing to do, not 
because they are being rewarded or watched.   
                                                                                             Kristi Shilka, PRSD Health & Safety Coordinator 

PRSD Health and Safety 

 

Pre-paid Punchcards  
Available for Canteen  

 

SCOER is selling $15.00 punch cards 
that can be used to purchase snacks 
and drinks.  The cards, snacks and 

drinks are sold out of the canteen at 
lunch on Mondays, Wednesdays and 

Fridays. 

Extra special thanks go out to: 
 

*Our volunteer Basketball coaches: 
Darren Southwick, Britt Andersen and 
Dave Erickson. 
*Farm Credit Canada and Alberta 
Health Services Environmental  
Services Team for their generous  
donations to the Food for Thought  
program. 

http://www.lionsquest.ca/
http://www.bullybeware.com/
http://daretocare.ca/
http://www.albertahealthservices.ca/info/Page2909.aspx
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